
 



 



 



 
 



 



 
 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 



 
 
  



 
 



 
 
 



 
 



 



 



 
 



 
 



 



 

  



 

 



 



 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 
  



Editor’s note 
 
Sometime during the late 1960s I noticed a small newspaper article saying that the Girl 
Guide movement had obtained permission to erect a tramping hut in the Coromandel 
Forest Park. I don’t think it was ever built, but my thought was, “Why shouldn’t we have 
one too.” and suggested it to the Auckland Battalion Executive, which I was on at the 
time. They agreed, we applied and got approval from the NZ Forest Service (forerunner 
to DOC) in the early 1970s. 
 
My first design was for a concrete floor and stone walls. The Executive preferred a 
wooden building and someone, possibly Bob Carron, had an architect friend prepare 
plans. I arranged for Trevor Kenny, Captain of the 1st Rotorua BB Company and a 
stonemason, to build a stone base wall using rocks from the Kauaeranga River, and a 
family friend in a top role at New Zealand Forest Products, New Zealand’s biggest 
company at the time, got us the timber framing, flooring and cladding as a very 
generous donation. 
 
BB members from all over Auckland put in many hours over several years, under the 
initial direction of the father of John Seccombe of 1st Papakura Company. The 2nd 
Auckland Company was one of the strongest supporters, and towards the end of 
construction, asked if the project could be named the Michael Stead Memorial Lodge, in 
memory of Michael, so tragically drowned in the Wanganui River. The Executive agreed. 
 
At the official opening of the Lodge on 1st April 1979, during a no-petrol-sales weekend 
(2nd oil shock) Bob Stead, Michael’s father, a former officer in the 18th Auckland 
Company when I was a Boy, was present and spoke. 
 
In 1984, when my wife Robyn and I repainted the interior of the Lodge, we removed the 
partly damaged contents of a display board: faded, sellotaped pages from a memorial 
issue of 2nd Auckland’s magazine “SURE”, reproducing a number of Michael’s cartoons, 
compiled by John Simpson and Bruce Sai Louie. I had every intention of preserving and 
publishing them – 40 years later I have finally done so. 
 
Ian Bogue 
February 2023 


